
Evendale Elementary School 
PARENT TEACHER ORGANIZATION 

Meeting Thursday Nov. 4 at 7:00 on Google meet 
 

AGENDA 
PRESENT:  

Topic Discussion 

Call to order and welcome  Kathy Butler Co-President  

3. Old Business Discussion of a School wide project. 
Items  were: 
1. Adding fun sensory paths on black top of playgrounds. 
2. Shade for the playground. 
3. Picnic tables outside of the staff  lounge. 
4. A Zen mental health room for staff. 
5. A water cooler 
6. Evendale sign in front of the building. 
7. Or perhaps new Dye cuts or new pencil sharpeners for teachers' 
classrooms. 
8. Coolers (bags) for field trips 
9. A new refrigerator for planning room 
10. Noise meter for cafeteria. 
 
 
 
 
 
*All box tops will be online by scanning receipts. If you need a link 
please email Kathy Butler at evendaleelementarypto@gmail,com   
 
*Frequency of Meetings: 
First Thursday of the month at 7:00 p.m. on Google Docs. New link 
will be sent before every meeting. 
 
 
 
*Due to the holidays there will be no meeting in December. 
 
 
 
 
*PTO is steering away from PTO facebook. Instead we will use 
Evendale Facebook in order to share all information on one site. 
*we will also be using our email account at  
evendaleelementarypto@gmail.com  I will be checking email once a 
day. 
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Topic Discussion 

New business   *Vote on large projects listed above. At this time I'm going to take a 
vote by hands raised. Please place yourself in visual mode.  
 
Race for Education  
We have raised $5,000 so far, our goal is $7,500. We have three 
more weeks to raise funds, we will accept donations after the race.  
  
*We have had 111 donors. 
52/494 students have participated with 148 transactions . 
Our total online is $4,845.00.  
We have $300 worth of cash donations. 
Imagine if we could get every student to donate at least $5.00. That 
would be another $2,210.00 
 
Teachers Please  get your kids excited! The race will be on 
Wednesday, November 10th and will be held around the bus loop. 
All students will race or walk. 
preK-1st grade 9:15-10:15 
2nd -3rd grade 10:15-11:15 
4th-5th grade 1:20-2:20 
 *Teachers are to remain with their kids. Fun activities will be set up 
and run by parent volunteers around the bus loop. 
We have 5 parent volunteers so far,teachers if you know of other 
parents that would like to volunteer please have them email me at 
evendaleelementarypto@gmail.com  
 
Hot chocolate and water will be available during the race. 
 
Rewards for students are as follows: 
 
3 donations-$10.00 panther cash 
6 donations- the above plus $15.00 Panther cash  
9 donations-the above plus $20.00 Panther cash. 
* Each class who receives an average of three sponsor donations 
per student will receive a popcorn party. 
*For every 5 sponsors a student receives, the student will be entered 
into a drawing for $50.00 panther cash. 
*If we reach our goal of $7,500 Dr Daddario and Mrs. Coffman will 
receive a pie in their faces. 
 
*Teachers Panther cash rewards will be placed in your mailbox, with 
students' names on it.  
*PTO has purchased more items to accommodate this. 
 
*Due to the holidays our next PTO meeting will be held Jan. 7th. 
 
*We are getting ready for a new spirit wear order form for warm 
winter gear. Details will follow soon. 
 
*Popcorn was given to Bus drivers for appreciation day on Friday 
and donuts were given on Wednesday. 
1.Open Floor  
 

 Motion to adjourn? First? Second? 
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